
HERITAGE	NEIGHBORHOOD	ASSOCIATION	
Meeting	Minutes	

Tuesday,	February	20,	2018	
(17	members	signed	in)	

	
Board	Members	Present	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Board	Member	Not	Present	
John	R.	Burciaga,	President	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Thomas	C.	Rockeymoore	-	Vice	President	
Doris	‘D’	Dorsey	–	Secretary	 	
Wilma	Johnson	–	Treasurer	
Richard	Zagrocki	–	Director	(Code	&	Security)	
Gerald	Jonas	–	Director	(Field	Operations)	
Artemio	Mendez	–	Director	(Restoration)	
	
-	Meeting	called	to	order,	followed	by	the	Pledge	of	Allegiance	
-	January	23,	2018	-	Minutes	read	by	D.	Dorsey	(approved)	
-	January	23,,	2018	-	Treasurer’s	report	read	by	Wilma	Johnson	(approved)	
	
Captain	Brady	Wise	-	Park	Police	
-	Out	of	259	incidents,	226	were	taken	care	of.	 	
-	The	HNA	notified	Park	Police	about	dirt	bikes	and	ATV’s	(All	Terrain	Vehicles)	being	ridden	on	park	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 grounds.	That	activity	is	NOT	allowed	and	the	city	will	be	installing	signage	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 prohibiting	this	activity	in	the	future	(Code	224-1)	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
-	Any	officer	nearby	will	respond	to	gunshots	reported.	
	
Provide	address	of	work/commercial	vehicles	being	parked	in	residential	driveways	and	along	
sidewalks.	
	
Tim	Salas	-	Chief	of	Staff	
-Fliers	were	distributed	for:	 	 School	spring	break	camp	for	children.	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Early	voting	for	Bexar	County	with	dates	and	where	to	vote.	
	
-Bond	Program	-	Design	for	Center	should	be	completed	October,	2019.	Size	of	center	(13,000	sq	ft)	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Complex	to	be	completed	by	May,	2020	-	Open	by	2021.	(land	behind	pool)	
	

The	HNA	raised	concerns	about	the	loss	of	animal	life	at	the	duck	pond	(fish,	turtles,	
ducks)	and	the	presence	of	vultures	feeding	on	the	deceased	animals	to	the	
city.	As	a	result,	the	HNA	will	meet	with	the	District	4	representatives	and	
multiple	city	agencies	to	find	a	solution	to	the	Association’s	concerns	at	the	
park.	

	
-Large	rat-like	pests	call	“Nutrias”	are	in	the	duck	pond	bank	living	in	the	rocks	and	

feed	on	the	food	that	is	left	around	the	duck	pond.	
	

-18	wheeler	trucks	cannot	park	in	residential	areas.	As	of	March	1,	a	$500	penalty	will	be	cited	for	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 trucks	parked	in	these	areas	regardless	of	signs	posted	or	not.	
	
Guest	Speaker	-	Marc	Jacobsen	-	Transportation	and	Capital	Improvements	Department.	 	 	
Traffic	light	at	Emerald	Glade	and	Potranco	Rd	was	discussed.	There	are	guidelines	that	have	to	be	

followed	(i.e.	amount	of	traffic,	crash	history,	school	zone,	pedestrians).	Not	ideal	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 to	install	a	signal,	due	to	oncoming	traffic	and	lights	at	Hunt	Lane,	according	to	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 TCI.	
	
Ina	M.	Minjarez	-	State	Representative	-	District	124	
Although	Ina	Minjarez	will	be	traveling,	her	staff	will	be	attending	the	HNA	meetings	with	any	updates	 	
	
Elbert	Fuqua	(developer)	has	decided	forego	zoning	change	to	go	forward	with	R-6	housing.	 	
	



-HNA	is	a	recognized	community	service	organization.	Can	provide	certification	for	hours	volunteered.	
	 	 	 	 	 (first	Saturday	of	the	month	once	program	begins)	
	
-COP	classes	-	hours	are	6pm	to	9pm,	at	the	police	substation	on	March	22,	2018	at	SAPD	West	

substation.	
	 	
Rey	Saldana	-	Councilman	District	4	
In	agreement	with	what	HNA	has	in	mind	for	duck	pond.	 	 	
	
HNA	t-shirts	with	logo	were	given	out:	 	 L-XL	$12.00	 	 &	 	 XXL	$15.00	 	
	
	
Meeting	Adjourned.	
	
	
John	Burciaga	
HNA	President	
	
D/	
	
	
	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	


